THIRD PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
SESSION MEETING
FEBRUARY 16, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 P.M. by Pastor John with a prayer.  Those present were, Pastor John Shear, Dee Cook, Sheila Garfat, Kathy Garrison, Dawn Hollis, Dan Humphries, Marian Kochmann, Cyndi Maloney, Naomi Pope, Patsy Rader and Tom Turnbull.  Excused: Randy Ramirez.

MINUTES:  Pastor John asked if there were any corrections or additions to the Minutes from the Special Meeting, January 17, 2021.  There being no corrections the minutes from January 17, 2021 stand approved.  Pastor John asked if there were any corrections or additions to the Minutes from the Annual Congregational Meeting, January 17, 2021.  There being no corrections the minutes from the Annual Congregational Meeting, January 17, 2021 stand approved.  Pastor John asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes from the Session Meeting, January 19, 2021.  There being no corrections the minutes from the January 19, 2021 Meeting stand approved.
MODERATORS REPORT:  

STAFF ASSOCIATE FOR CHILDREN AND YOUTH POSITION UPDATE:  Pastor John and the Personnel Committee interviewed Lydia Weisman for the position.  There were two others who were chosen to be interviewed however, one declined as she thought it was a full time position and the other one never returned our messages.  Lydia lives in Jacksonville and will be starting a new job here in Springfield.  She is young, very enthusiastic and has a strong faith base.  She has worked with children in the Foster Care System, pre-school teacher and behavioral management.  Personnel Committee is recommending we hire Lydia based on her job qualifications and the interview.  There was a motion to hire Lydia Weisman as our part-time Staff Associate effective February 16, 2021.  Since it was a recommendation from the Personnel Committee a second was not needed.  MSA
PAYCHECK PROTECTION PROGRAM LOAN ($28,251.00): The Church has received a check for $25,000 which is in the bank; however we were approved for $28,251.00.  Debbie is going to contact them to see why there is a difference between what we were allotted and what we received.

UPDATE OF THE USE OF OUT OF THE BOX GRANT:  We are working on the list of households in a 1 ½ mile radius of the church which could include about 5,200 household.  We will be able to get a non-for-profit postal rate.  It will take about two weeks to get it back.
APPROVAL OF SYNOD GRANT REQUEST:  The deadline for the grant was missed.  There is another opportunity October 4, 2021.  We will address this issue at the August Session Meeting.

GENERAL INFORMATION:  There have been 580 hits for the worship services.  Sunday, we had 140 cans of soup and will be accepting cans this Sunday.  The months of January and February, we received $1200.00 for the Radio Program.  We have $2480.00 for the rest of the year.  There was an offer from the radio station to have an hour long program on Easter Sunday at the cost of $500.00 which would include some 30 second shots.  There was a discussion about having the service or to do our regular 9 A.M. show and 10 A.M. show.  The Session decided to continue with the 9 A.M. radio show and the 10 A.M. Church Service.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  As of January 31, 2021.  




OPERATING FUND:


$76,068.62



BUILDING FUND:


$  5,686.53



GIFTS & MEMORIAL FUND:

$28,237.92
Jim reported that we are doing better this year.  Treasurer’s Report was accepted subject to audit.

OLD BUSINESS:

COMMITTEE REPORTS AND ACTION ITEMS:

DISCIPLESHIP LIFE COMMITTEE:   The Committee was updated about the search for the Youth Staff Associate.  We also discussed revamping the Nativity this Year.  Several ideas were suggested and we will work on them in the coming year.  The initial thought was to have a service in the sanctuary and then the Nativity in a different area, live stream the Nativity.  We will be restarting the Friday night Family Fun Nights in April which will give Lydia some time to get familiar with how things work.  It is too late to do an Easter Festival this year.  We discussed having a Fall Festival.  There was a discussion in regards to re-instating a third adult class.  We will discuss it more at the meeting in March.  Re-instating Blood Pressures will also be discussed at the March Meeting as we follow the Covid Situation.
INTERIOR LIFE COMMITTEE:  NO MEETING.  Dee did bring up about when we might possibly start coffee hour after church.  It was decided to evaluate this too in March.

NEW LIFE COMMITTEE:  Marian reported they had a meeting by Zoom.  Making plans to assist church members who may need assistance.  Help will be given per the church making the payment to whatever bill needs to be paid. April 25th is the Habitat for Humanity Walk.  A video can be made and people can come in to donate.  There are T-Shirts for sale at $20.00 or a donation is also appreciated.
NOMINATING COMMITTEE:  There was someone who called and asked about a position which Pastor John will talk with Dawn about.   
PERSONNEL COMMITTEE:  Dawn is working on a Handbook for the Committee and then she will work on an Employee Handbook.  When she is finished she will bring both handbooks to the Session.

TRUSTEES REPORT:  Tom reported that there seems to be a lot of leaks that need to be taken care of in the old Sunday School Building which they will be working on.   
DEACONS REPORT:  No meeting
NEW BUSINESSS:  Approval of Annual Statistical Report which goes to the Presbytery.  Motion made and seconded to approve the report.  MSA.

CLOSING POLICY:  There was a discussion on the pros and cons of closing and when we should or shouldn’t close.  Several things have to be taken into consideration including if those who are doing all of the audio visual work are able to make it.  It was decided that Pastor John would evaluate and make the decision.

There was a wedding scheduled for May 15th but it has been moved to September 25th.
CONGREGATIONAL LIFE:  

Deaths:  0
Weddings:  0
New Members:  0
Profession of Faith:  0:


MEMBERSHIP CHANGES:

Re-affirmation of Faith:  0
Reinstate to Active:  0
Move to Inactive:  0
Transfers from TPC:  0
Delete:  0

Summary of Active Church Rolls:  178 Active Members as of January 2021.  178 Active Members as of February, 2021.
There was no further business and the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 P.M. with Pastor John leading the Session in the Lord’s Prayer.

